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Meeting Date:  September 23, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Thomas Kelly, Designer 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1248 
 

Address:   #629 Elizabeth Street 
   
Description of Work: After the fact demolition of front porch and removal of 

siding. 
 
Building Facts: The house in question is listed as a contributing 

resource. The one story house was built in 1900. 
According to the Sanborn maps and a circa 1965 
photograph the attached back cbs addition has been 
altered through time; it was enlarged in footprint and 
was covered with wood lap siding. The house sits on 
an unusual shape lot where Windsor Lane meets 
Elizabeth and Angela streets. The house has been 
abandoned and neglected for the past decades. 

 
The Planning Board approved a resolution for 
variances for front and rear yard setbacks. 
 
The house is under construction at this point. 

 
Ordinance Cited in 
Review: Secretary of the Interior’s Standards (pages 16-23), 

specifically Standards 2, 4, 6 and 9.  
 

Sections 102-217 (3), demolition for contributing and 
historic structures of the Land Development 
Regulations.  

 

 
Staff Analysis 

 
On August 27 the Commission approved with conditions the new proposed design for the 
front porch and the first reading for an after the fact demolition request. The Commission 
motioned to approve the proposed design with the condition that that staff review revise 
plans and written specifications of front porch roof, unadorned 4” by 4” posts, siding 
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spacing to match original and wood true divided lites windows. This review is for a second 
reading request for an after the fact demolition of the roof and columns of a front porch 
of a historic structure. The house in question was built in 1900 and still have its original 
mortise and tenon frame construction. 

   
It is staff’s opinion that the roof demolition that occurred in the house cannot be 
supported according to Section 102-218 (a) (1). The front porch roof and its wood elements 
were not irreparable compromised by extreme deterioration. From submitted photographs 
of existing conditions prior to the demolition it is evident that the existing posts were not 
historic. A ca. 1965 photograph depicts the front porch with turned wood columns. If the 
Commission approve the after the fact demolition this will be the final reading for this 
request.  

 
 
 
 

 

 




















































































